BACKGROUND 

LFA was instrumental in securing a recent amendment to the Livestock Management Amendment Bill 2009 (Vic), to ensure that all Victorian Codes of Practice concerning farm animals continue to be subject to democratic disallowance by a House of Parliament. The original Bill, proposed by Labor, had sought to exclude this small, yet crucial, element of democracy from future farm animal laws. 

LFA sent an urgent email to all Members of the Victorian Parliament on 9 March urging them to amend the Bill in the interests of democracy. The Liberal-National Party responded by proposing such an amendment in the Lower House later that same day, which was (unfortunately) rejected by Labor. So, the Bill passed (unamended) through the Lower House with Labor's support. It took an unlikely alliance of Liberal-National, DLP and Greens MLCs to pass the amendment in the Upper House on 23 March. The Bill then returned to the Lower House for reconsideration, where Labor (ultimately) conceded the amendment. The Bill received royal assent on 20 April.

What prompted this attack on our democracy? Was it merely an oversight, or could it be that Labor's Upper House MPs didn't appreciate LFA's co-campaign (with Animals Australia) in late-2007, which forced them to vote on whether or not to disallow the (new) Code of Practice for the Welfare of Pigs? When it came to the crunch, only the three Greens and one DLP member voted against the new Code, which extended the use of sow stalls for a further 10 years. Nevertheless, to our knowledge, this was the first time in Australian history that parliamentarians had actually voted on a Code of Practice, and now, with the recent amendment to the Livestock Management Act, it should not be the last.
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